
Personnel Board Meeting   

Wayland Town Building – Selectmen’s Office 

Executive Session Meeting Minutes 

June 2, 2014   7:50 pm 

 

Members Present: 

N. McCarthy (NM), M. Peabody (MP), P. Schneider (PS), J Green (JG) 

 

Also in attendance: J. Senchyshyn (JS) 

 

SEIU Back Wages: 

JS reviewed his most recent meetings with Tricia Lemon (TL) and SEIU President Patti White 

(PW).  TL had proposed a settlement of $15,000.  While no formal records were kept, TL firmly 

believes that the 375 hour estimate is a reasonable estimate, if not a low estimate of the time 

devoted to WWMDC work.  Her proposal is based upon her perceived commitment from 

WWMDC Commissioner Sam Potter for $45/hour compensation for Wastewater work.  No written 

agreement memorializes this offer, although when the former DPW Director was interviewed, he 

believed the offer was for $42/hour.  Potter recalled the offer being time and one half of her regular 

rate of pay. 

 

JS projected several scenarios which he shared with the Board.  The scenarios were based on the 

375 hours of work at various percentages of differential pay and overtime pay.  The $15,000 

appears to be a reasonable settlement, and he recommended the Board accept the offer.  JS stated 

that in further discussions with Labor Counsel, she continued to urge the Town settle this matter.  

He noted that both TL and PW had agreed to incorporate the appropriate releases into an MOA. 

 

The Board discussed TL’s proposal.  JS suggested that upon completion of this matter that the 

Board send a letter to all boards and committees that no one other than the Personnel Board has the 

authority to offer or change an approved compensation package.  

 

PS moved to authorize JS to contact labor counsel to draft a settlement agreement with TL and 

SEIU on the issue of back wages due to TL.  JG seconded the motion.  NM called for a roll call 

vote:  PS – Aye, MP – Aye, JG – Aye, NM - Aye.  Four members having voted in the affirmative, 

the motion passed. 

 

Successor Bargaining Negotiations 

JS updated the Board on meetings regarding negotiations with AFSCME, Library and the 

Teamsters. At this point, settlement is not imminent with any of the groups. 

 

One of the proposals requiring more definition is the performance evaluations.   Following 

discussion, the Board instructed JS to pursue a format which employs a goal setting conference, 

mid-year conference and year-end evaluation.    

 

ATA/HR Director Employment Contract Negotiations 

JS presented a draft contract for consideration consistent with the discussion from the previous 

meeting.  The Board found the changes acceptable and was prepared to move forward in open 

session with a recommendation. 

 

NM took a roll call vote to exit executive session: 

 

 Member Schneider Aye 



 Member Green Aye 

 Vice Chair Peabody Aye 

 Chair McCarthy Aye 

 

The Board members having voted 4-0 to end Executive Session and return to Open Session, the motion 

carried.   

 

 

_______________________       

John Senchyshyn 

ATA/HRD 
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